
NEWSLETTER PROCEDURES 

 The newsletter will be published 10 days after the regular monthly meeting 

of the club. All submissions must be received, in word format, no later than 

7 days after the regular monthly meeting to allow ample time to layout 

newsletter. 

 Any club member can submit an article for the newsletter; however, 

time/space/appropriateness constraints may delay or prohibit the 

publication of the article. Sharing challenges and/or mistakes is as 

appreciated as success stories so that we can all learn together and 

hopefully avoid mistakes others have made. 

 Photos are always welcome and encouraged – with or without an article – 

that show club members at work with their bees. 

 Sharing newsletter articles, where publication or duplication of them may 

be involved, should be approved in advance by the Board of Directors 

 Bee related cartoons and/or bee related clip art are needed and are 

appreciated.  

 All submissions should be directed to the club’s gmail account at 

www.centralcoastbeekeepers@gmail.com . 

 The newsletter will always include a message from the President(s) and a 

listing of upcoming events of potential interest to members. 

 After the first newsletter, which was sent to all members, the following 

newsletters will only be sent to dues paying members – a group of all 

members can be found on the clubs gmail account page under contacts – 

and it will also be placed in a password protected area on the club’s 

webpage and all paid members will be provided that password. 

http://www.centralcoastbeekeepers@gmail.com/

